Committee on Academic Programs

Minutes – Nov 14th, 2007

Present: John McCarty, Amanda Norvell, Bob Anderson, Carlos Alves, Juda Bennett, Cathy Liebars, Frank Cooper, Taras Pavlovsky, James Boatwright, Lindsey Puliti, Barbara Strassman, Claire Lindberg
I. 
Welcome & Approval of Minutes

Amanda Norvell opened the meeting.  The minutes of the Oct. 24th meeting were reviewed, revised, and approved.
II. Undergraduates Students Taking Graduate Courses
CAP discussed the issue of undergraduates taking graduate courses, focusing on the distinction between credits and units (graduate courses are in units; undergraduate courses are currently in units and credits, but will move toward units in the future).
CAP recommends that the wording of the policy be in credits as graduate courses are in credits.

III. Requests by International Business and Art History to double count more than one  course between major and minor 
CAP discussed the requests by International Business and Art History to double count two courses between a student’s major and minor.
IV. Definition of minors across campus.

CAP continued its discussion of the nature of minors on campus.

